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 TOWN OF SCITUATE   


600 Chief Justice Cushing Highway 







Scituate, Massachusetts 02066








Phone:  781-545-8716








FAX:  781-545-8704
Public Building Committee
Thursday March 31 2016
Scituate Board of Selectmen’s Hearing Room
7:00 pm
In attendance: 
Carl Campagna, Jacqueline Carr,  Tricia Vinchesi, Jessi Finnie, Joe Sullivan, Ashley Gonzalez. Conrad Ellos, Chief John Murphy, Karen Canfield, Shawn Harris, John Lemiux, Don Walters,
Absent: Toni Snee, Nancy Holt, Chief Stewart, Mike Heger Alan Brown, David Capelle, 

Ed DiSalvio, Mark Thompson, Deputy Al Elliot, Steve Theran, 
1. Meeting Called to Order – 7: 00pm by Carl
2. Agenda unanimously approved
3. Meeting Minutes  2.23.16- 1st motion Mike, 2nd Tricia
4. Meeting Minutes 3.15.16-

Public Safety Complex update from Library:

Joe updated the team with a PowerPoint slideshow of the progress. The structural steel and wood framing is erected. They are looking to pour the main level deck soon. They have been going through the outstanding issues and value engineering. Joe spoke to different ways they can reduce scope in order to stay within budget. One of the biggest changes was reducing the underground ductwork; this will save the $62,000 change order. 
Review of pending Change Orders

Joe reviewed the updated contingency log with the team; he has reformatted the log per the request from last meeting. 
Tricia: the pending changes most of these have not been discussed. 

Conrad: the plumbing for 19k was determined that it was generated by our engineers. It is a code defiance and we must meet code, this was not in the drawing set

Tricia: why is this a town cost?
Conrad: this is added scope to the documents

Ashley: begin added is the I-wash for mechanical equipment and the chemicals in the systems. 

Tricia: there are some critical concerns on the contingency

Conrad: these costs are not out of the ordinary, no drawing is perfect

Tricia: if we are 30% construction and we have spent 80% of contingency, this is concerning 

Conrad: 70% of the money spent was all unforeseen circumstances. 

Joe: thankfully we had a bid savings that is helping us through this project. 

Tricia: the pending change orders are being vetted

Joe: yes we hope to present soon. 

Tricia: there are pending change orders pending for asbestos that were submitted on 3/1 but we still have not seen a cost and how is it  we are still seeing asbestos

Conrad: these are small costs when we have to do plumbing work through the concrete block, the cost has yet to occur there for we have not received a cost

Joe: we verify all CO’s for the asbestos with the daily reports for location and man hours. 

Ashley: PCO43-45 were drafted by the contractor

Tricia: demo of existing HVAC, this was installed 5 years ago

Conrad: all the furnaces you invested in will be reinstalled, this is just for ductwork. 

Other business: 

Conrad spoke to the team about possible cost saving ideas. 
BB01 White Cedar in lieu of Alaskan yellow roof shingles $10000

BB02 Western red cedar shiplap siding and trim in lieu of Alaskan Cedar $10000

BB03 Wester Red Cedar fencing in lieu of Alaskan Yellow cedar equip. enclosure $5000

BB04 Painted gypsum wall board in lieu of wood wall paneling at central stair $10000
BB05 ACT ceiling in lieu of Alaskan yellow cedar ceiling at quiet study $10000
BB06 Simplify main circulation desk $30000

Tricia: are we able to reuse from the old library?
Jessi: during the move we have to break it into several pieces for the temporary space

BB06 Flexible duct in lieu of hard duct at select attic locations TBD

BB01 ALT Asphalt Roof shingles in lieu of Alaskan cedar with cedar breather layer $966699 not includes O&P mark up

Furniture fixtures 

FFE01 remove canopy tops at select shelving locations TBD

FFE02 Reduce furniture budget by 15% $50174

FFE03 Reduce children’s and teens librarian desk budget to $6,000 each $5,600
Ashley: the FFE budget was on the higher end, we can relook fabric and furniture selection the reduction of 15% is not a loss. 

Tricia: what is the max amount we can reduce FFE budget by for the MBLC?
Jessi: there might not be a budget we might just have to meet the items and requirements show in what we submitted

Ashely: I have review the quantities and we meet that, we meet durability and code requirements

Tricia: we are looking at $6000 desk? this seems high
Conrad: they are for the teens and children’s 

Owners Cost: Signage IT Phone Security window treatments security systems Misc. 
OC 01 Remove $7500 Misc. allowance budget

OC 02 Reduce owners cost budget $167500
Tricia: Joe where is your value engineering list?
Conrad: we have been working together on this

Joe: there are some cost savings that we have been looking at throughout the process. 

Conrad: we need to make a decision on the roof change soon. 

Tricia: I don’t want to vote this without the chair here. We need to concentrate our efforts to build the best building we can. We have to look at the dollars, and we do a disservice to the building by putting the asphalt shingles on it. I would expect more from the OPM for more value engineering items, even if we had this 180k to the contingency I’m still uncomfortable where we are.

Conrad: if you look at how much we have spent on the roof replacement, I think we have a shot at getting at the finish line with the $310,000 total in contingency

Tricia: we are $170,000 in change orders outside the roof changes. We thought this was the worst of it 2 months ago. We need to repair for worst case scenario. We have to live with that for 30 years. 

Conrad: we are in agreement, we started with $500,000 contingency, 30% in we would have $310,000. 

Carl: the Alaskan yellow roof shingles are important and I think we need to provide a building with extended life. 

Jess: we just need to make sure we meet MBLC requirements

Joe: one area savings was temp facility, we budgeted $180,000, and we spend $60,000 and have money left over

Tricia: I need to see that, every penny available. Shawn offered up Pier 44 for this savings. We have some hard choices. 

Conrad: we understand this is not coming in over budget. 
Tricia: we need as long a lead time as possible as to what goes inside.

Joe: over the next two weeks this will be refunded and added 
Conrad: if we find the change from Alaskan yellow to white or red is a cost savings maybe this is a route to go. 

Mike: what was existing?
Conrad: 3/8” I believe white cedar 

Shawn: red vs white? 
Jessi: there is $57,000 in lines for signage; IT etc which I believe could be reduced by $25,000
Tricia: I need to see everything on the table so we can make decisions. 

Jacqueline: as far as the cedar vs shingles goes I defiantly want to see the cedar. I don’t want to lose functionality, I would rather see furniture. I feel like we have been having the contingency conversation for 6 months. Every time there is $20k-50k on the list. 
Joe: when you reconfigure, new roof AC, some of that information comes after the fact with RFI on how to address it. We don’t always know to what value, we also need time to look at them and not present them blindly. 

Jacqueline: we were not comfortable on the contingency, we carried 8% how is that not enough?
Conrad: this was an unforeseen change

Tricia: there are different approaches to each building constructed, we see PCOs at every meeting. For me I need to understand you’re comfortable with design changes and we aren’t compromising. 
Karen: it’s our responsibility to make sure we have enough money in the pot, a lot of it is so fluid where we are in the process. We are going to continue to dig for more cost savings. 

Conrad: so much of the value of PCO’s are associated with the roof redesign. There was a lot more masonry that we had expected also. 

Jacqueline: how much was the roof?
Conrad: about $450,000 

Tricia: for the next meeting I would like to see all the dollar savings as well as a deadline as to when we need to make a decision. 

Jessi: knowing what we know no would you recommend tearing the whole building down

Conrad: we would have come in to high and we may not have been able to build this building

Carl: we expect there should not be new PCO’s with the new steel framing. 

Conrad: I hope note, we know a lot more now. 

Ashley: Contanga is very positive about the project, and Joe is working hard so we don’t see unnescary PCO’s. 
Shawn: the main circulation desk was $50,000, and we would like to reduce to $20,000. The VoTech built the selectman’s desk maybe they could take this project on. 

Mike: to get something like that could be tough we heard there is a back log

Jessi: this is conversation we have been having and I think if we go with something from a vendor it will be much less expensive or even from someone local. 

Budget Appropriation review 

Joe reviewed the appropriation budget with the team, current spent to date $640,781.52 
Tricia made a motion to approve the lease payment to st Luke’s from $1000 2nd Karen

PSC Update: 

Jon updated the team; the project is moving along, he presented photos to the team for review. The excavation is continuing, the utilities are being installed. The slab at the detention cells have been pored, the membrane and rebar is ongoing.  Drainage structures are being installed around sight. The first slab pour was completed today. The control joints will be cut tomorrow in to the concrete. Schedule is right on. The first steel delivery is April 4th.
A possible walk sight walk thru in May once the steel is up. 
Shawn: the steel delivery do we know what time they are coming or what we need for detail

Jon: I would expect tube steel and possible one delivery; I think we should be ok

Review of pending Change Orders

Jon reviewed the log with the team. 
PCO#2 for the total amount of $47127.33 site work revisions required by Mass DOT. 

PCO# 3 Septic revisions to design removal from the building $22984
PCO#4 & 5 Parking lot dimming for North, south East and West total value of $ 8009.80 & $6,879.28 

Tricia: I want to make sure the middle school is reviewing this as well, they have the same requirements. 

PCO#6 Geotech Fabric area reduction $-4776.49

PCO# 7 revisions to hydrant piping $1807.90 

PCO#9 Police details total amount of $2523.35

Tricia made a motion to approve all above listed PCO’s 2-7 & 9 1st motion Mike 2nd Carl Unanimously approved 
$84555 totaling 

All costs are moving forward. 

Budget Appropriation review
Current contingency is $625,000 
Other Business:

First furniture meeting is next week on Wednesday. 
Tricia: what percentage are we in construction 10-15%?
Jon: until we have excavated all the earth work I will worry less. 

Adjournment: 8:55 1st motion Mike 2nd motion Carl
Next Meeting 4/12/16
Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey DeSimone, Recording Secretary
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